ASSESSMENT OF THE PREPARATION PROCESS FOR IMPLEMENTING THE SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT GOALS (SDGs)

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15.

RECOMMENDATIONS

Writing down the links of the plans, policies and strategy documents to SDGs clearly will ensure
the effective management of the process and entities’ awareness and will also be useful to
demonstrate ownership at the highest level.

Implementing all SDGs in a planning period covering five years is not a realistic approach.
Therefore, it will be beneficial to prioritize SDGs while preparing the plan and make a projection
until 2030 in terms of ensuring that all relevant SDGs are put on the agenda.

It is crucial to make the link between Development Plan-SDG more obvious so that entities can
reflect their relevant targets to their institutional plans and documents.

It will be helpful if communication is established with the highest level managers while
commending institutional responsibilities for the SDGs to entities.

Publishing the institutional responsibility table by linking the responsibilities regarding the
policies and precautions in the Development Plan to SDGs is important for clarifying the
responsibility areas of entities, involving them more effectively in the process and achieving
cooperation among them.

Taking precautions to track the implementation of the SDGs will contribute to the process while
updating the monitoring system of OSBP.

It will be useful to have an entity that provides guidance and evaluates the compliance of local
governments’ with strategic plans and activities to the Development Plan or SDGs.

For localizing SDGs and integrating SDG practices, it is essential to ensure the participation of
the development agencies operating at the regional level and regional development
administrations and involve them in the SDG implementation process.

Establishment of the budget system for monitoring the expenditures related to SDGs both at the
central level and at the level of local governments is critical for effective management of the
process.

Conducting the awareness-raising studies in relation to SDGs within the scope of a plan and in
a systematic manner will yield more successful results for achieving the goals.

Starting the works on the basis of the priorities specified in the 11" Development Plan and
defining a road map for the production of indicators for which methodology has already been
determined will be useful.

Works for the determination of the need for additional national indicators in line with the purpose
specified in the Development Plan should be initiated.

Establishment of working group/groups specific to SDIs will be beneficial for the implementation
of SDG processes in a more effective manner.

TURKSTAT needs to concentrate on the works aimed at increasing the data production
capacities of entities.

Although there are works conducted by custodian agencies and entities for capacity
development, increasing the number of such works in the upcoming periods will be useful.
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